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STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE   
Minutes of the meeting held virtually on Microsoft Teams.
Monday 13th September 2021 7pm.
PRESENT:
Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows, Sue Cutts, Alexa Long, Richard Webb, Sophia McCubbin, Clive Marchant, Judy Lea, and John Hollins.
1. HEALTH AND CARE BILL & NHSE POLICY UPDATE – JO MELLING/CLAIRE ROBERTS

Jo Melling provided a presentation on the Health and Care Bill and NHSE Policy Update
2. APOLOGIES
Sarah Edge and Delia Cliffe.
There were no updates to declaration of interest.

John Hollins proposed that the minutes of the last meeting were a true and accurate representation. This was seconded by Sue Cutts.
3. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
No report was received.
4. TREASURER’S REPORT

The Voluntary Levy is no longer paid to the LOCs. A uni-lateral decision was taken by PCSE after consultation with LOCSU to make it a voluntary tick-box action during PCSE contractor sign up. The standing order of £400 to the central fund has now been cancelled. A later date a decision will need to be made to decide what happens to the remaining £8,000. Do we keep it as a float or make a one-off donation?
A request from LOCSU for payment of their Levy (0.50% ) of GOS back in April has been ongoing.

They asked Ian to pay them their levy which PCSE had not re-instated after the “LOCSU levy holiday” they granted, as they said it had been paid to us (we disagreed ). After stalemate, Ian raised a query for information from PCSE in June.  got a reply on 09/09/2021. Although the information was still vague, he has concluded that we did not receive Levy income that included the LOCSU levy and have therefore written to LOCSU to tell them that we don’t think we owe them any money, although Ian does sympathise with their loss of income- PCSEs fault for not re-instating the LOCSU levy AND LOCSUs fault for not checking!

A vote was taken regarding keeping the expenses rate as it is, and it was agreed unanimously. 
5. TRAINING & CET UPDATE
Richard Webb gave an update on the MCN. Mr Murphy at RWT and Mr Mohitti are interested, and we have Lynval Jones from UHNM.  Richard has spoken to Mr Biswas and Mr Sharma is going to attend the first meeting which will take place on 5th October. 
Expressions of Interest has gone out and 9 people are so far interested. We will send out a separate email to those who are currently enrolled on a higher qualification through workforce development grant, to encourage further interest. 

Sue Cutts advised that from 1st January 2022 CET becomes CPD and the main provider does not have to get approval from GOC for this type of training. This will make it easier for the LOC to look to local consultants to provide and we can award CPD to events we run.  Going into this next cycle another Referral Refinement event would be popular. Also, an event which includes East Staffs in collaboration with PES is another option. 
It was decided that we would run a pre-approved Peer Discussion CET event in November (depending on when the NOC is) This will have 3 points and run virtually via Zoom. The full Zoom package would need to be purchased. Sue Cutts to look into what is available, including Myopia Management.
John Hollins offered to become a facilitator for Peer Discussions. Training for this is on DOCET. 

6. COMMUNITY SERVICES UPDATE 
Mark McCracken advised that East Staffordshire CCG have raised intention to commission 4 extended eyecare services:
· CUES (end of October)

· Post-Operative Cataract (November)

· Glaucoma Referral Refinement (November)

· Low risk Glaucoma (December)

Training events will be set up in collaboration with PES. 

Irfan Razvi had received a question from the CCG asking why there has been a surge in referrals to independent and private providers rather than acute trust. The unanimous feeling was because of waiting lists. 

PES payment issues – lack of payments from PES is becoming a huge issue. Practices have regularly contacted the office to complain. Practices have mentioned, starting legal action as payments not forthcoming and communication very poor.  Irfan advised he was going to call Dharmesh Patel to advise that unless the payments are sent urgently then the LOC will have to advise practices to do whatever is best for their own practice regarding continuation of services. Irfan will also write to LOCSU to advise them of the situation.
7. DISPENSING OPTICS REPORT
One of the issues identified when Sarah Edge and Clive Marchant met with the LOC offices recently, was that DOs were not engaging with the LOC and the LOC had no direct way to contact DOs

Clive raised this with ABDO, this should be the responsibility of the regional lead, in our case Richard Rawlinson. Hopefully, there will be ongoing communication with member to encourage members to engage with their LOC and the benefits of doing so.

ABDO also recognises the importance of LOCs engaging with primary care networks PCN and ICS engagement. They are also very aware of the huge amount of time this will involve and the more committee members wiling to engage the better. A recent ABDO regional meeting educated member of the charges in front of us and how they could engage withy PCN via their LOC. 

As face-to-face meeting and training starts to resume, there are many CLOs awaiting ABDO extended services training days and MECS OSCEs.

ABDO college also report record number enrolling for all course from optical assistant, FBDO and contact lenses. I understand many multiples are encouraging DOs to progress to CLOs with the view to providing MECS/CUES

An update was also given on the Special Schools initiative. The first regions are North West, North East and the Midlands in the next 12 months. There will be about 75 providers nationally and there will be a link for those interested.

8. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Irfan Razvi advised there was an LEHN meeting on 21 June where Terms of Reference and what the structure would be for the group going forward.  Particular emphasis given to Midlands Elective Development Programme and GIRFT pathways. 
The new LEHN has now been launched to help shape all aspects of Eyecare delivery in Staffordshire. Monthly meetings arranged.

EeRS – launch has been delayed the new tender will be out in October 2021 and implementation estimated January 2022. 

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

8th November 2021
I Razvi
Chairman
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